Queensland
Government

Member for Stafford

Minister for Infrastructure and Planning

Our ref: 09/20236

2 SEP 2008

Mr Neil Laurie

Clerk of the Parliament

Parliament House

Email: ClerksOffice@parliament.qld.gov.au

D N"e“
I refer to your representations to the Honourable Geoff Wilson MP, Minister for Education
and Training, about the delay in commencement of the Lutheran Ormeau Rivers District
School, Ormeau under petition 1127-08. As this matter falls within my portfolio

responsibilities, your correspondence was forwarded to my office for response. 1 apologise
for the delay.

I can advise that a development application was lodged with the Gold Coast City Council on
24 December 2008. The application was referred to the Department of Infrastructure and
Planning on 22 January 2009 for both concurrence and advice agency responses under the
draft regulatory provisions of the Drafi South East Queensiand Regional Plan 2009-2031.
The Department of Infrastructure and Planning responded on 5 March 2009 and advised that
after considering the application against the draft regulatory provisions of the Draft South
East Queensland Regional Plan 2009-2031, it had no requirements and no objection to
application,

The application is currently in the information and referral stage. Gold Coast City Council
has requested further information to which the applicant has not yet responded.

I trust this information is of assistance. If you require any further information, please contact
Ms Cristie Evenhuis, Principal Planner, Southern Region Division, Planning Group,
Department of Infrastructure and Planning, on 3405 3435 who will be pleased to assist.
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